OAK PARK AND RIVER FOREST HIGH SCHOOL

201 NORTH SCOVILLE AVENUE - OAK PARK, IL 60302-2296

December 11, 2013

Dear Scoville Avenue Neighbors,

During our upcoming winter break, the high school will be undergoing a major construction project that
will have a direct impact on you. A massive crane will be set up on Scoville Avenue in order to replace
the chiller tower and chiller units that air condition our building. For safety reasons, we had to work
during a time when the building is completely empty.

This project requires that we close Scoville Avenue to all traffic and parking from Ontario Street to the
north side of Pilgrim Congregational Church from Monday, December 23, through Monday,
December 30. Ontario Street, as well as your alley, will remain open and accessible during this time.

We recognize that this is a major inconvenience during the holidays, when you likely will have guests
visiting. Please find enclosed two parking passes that are good for the duration of the street closing. You
and/or guests may use them to park at any time in either the Pilgrim lot or the OPRF parking garage. If
you need additional passes, please contact Linda Spain (Ispain@oprfhs.org or 708-434-3520) before
noon on Friday, December 20. Our building will be closed for break, and neither Ms. Spain nor other
staff will be available to help you after this time.

We are taking every step possible to minimize the inconvenience to our neighbors and appreciate your
patience during this project. | wish you and your families the very best during this holiday season.

Sincerely,
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Dr. Steven Isoye
Superintendent
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